Town of Naples

Jackie Dregney, Clerk W565 Co Road HH  Mondovi, WI 54755 Tel. 715-495-0751
townofnaples.clerk@gmail.com

TOWN OF NAPLES BOARD MEETING
September 16, 2024
CALL TO ORDER:
The Town of Naples Monthly Board Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Town Chairman, Ross Kruger presiding
over the meeting at Naples Town Hall, S283 County Road BB, Mondovi, WI 54755

ROLL CALL
Board members present: Town Chairman, Ross Kruger, and First Supervisor, Neil Segerstrom, Second Supervisor, Scott
Smith, Town Treasurer, Pamela Hansen, and Town Clerk, Jackie Dregney.

CITIZEN’S COMMENTS

APPROVE MINUTES FROM AUGUST MEETING
Motion by Smtih and seconded by Segerstrom to approve the August 12 minutes. Motion carried.

IVERSON PROPERTY PROPOSED ROAD

Scott and Mark Iverson were present to get the Board’s “good faith intention” for the driveway they are intending to
make into a road that the town has agreed to take over and maintain once it is to current standards. They submitted a
Certified Survey Map, along with an affidavit. There will be no transfer of land ownership until the road is complete and
all standards are met. Current landowner will remove trees and complete the road at their own expense. Motion by
Smith and seconded by Segerstrom on a contingent verbal approval of accepting the road once it is complete and it
complies with all specifications of a township road. Motion carried. A spring 2025 completion date is planned.

ROAD CERTIFICATION MAP FOR WISCONSIN INFORMATION SYSTEM FOR LOCAL ROADS (WISLR)
The WISR Road Map was reviewed and signed by Kruger.

LRIP/ARIP UPDATE

Kruger shared an update on the LRIP and ARIP programs. Town will continue to work with Trempealeau County as a joint
application on the ARIP. Bids for Segerstrom Road will be open when the detailed plan is received. Kruger will advise
when to start advertising for bids.

ROAD SIGNS

Tollefson created a list of signs and their condition. Dregney will get a cost of 9” road signs. Stop signs needed on Cole
Road. Interest in Cole Road sign by a resident. If an old sign is replaced, they may have one otherwise if an order is
placed for new signs the resident may purchase one at that time.

CHAIR REPORT

Kruger discussed expenses incurred by Western Dairyland’s Head Start program. The quarterly water testing by a
certified DNR operator is no longer needed as the school does not serve 25 people. This previously costed the township
over two thousand dollars a year.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Hansen shared information regarding road petitions. The county has a new Highway Commissioner who could not find
the petition list. Cole Road was double chip sealed with no warning from the county. Will push county to get their bills
out in a timely manner as January bills have not been received yet.
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PAYMENT OF BILLS PRESENTED
Bills were paid as presented.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION

NEXT MEETING DATE
The next board meeting will be held on October 21, 2024, at 5:00 p.m.

ADJOURN
Meeting adjourned at 7:14 p.m.
Jackie Dregney, Clerk
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